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Drs. Ramon Del Castillo and Tim Hodson reviewed the Bachelor and Master of
Public Administration programs during a campus visit from April 15 to April 19,
2005. Dr. Castillo is Professor and Chair of Public and Non-Profit Administration
at Regis University. Dr. Hodson is Professor of Public Administration and
Executive Director of the Center for Professional Studies at California State
University, Sacramento. A family crisis prevented a third reviewer, Dr. Genie
Stowers, Chair of the Public Administration department at San Francisco State
University, from participating in the program review.

Prior to their visit, the program self-study was mailed to them for their review. To
further assist the team in their work, they were provided documents that included,
in part, an overview of the College of Professional Studies, the University Mission
and Values statement, the USF catalog, student and alumni survey instruments,
faculty evaluations, a sample of student papers and exams, registration statistics
and financial data on the two programs. The team met with the Dean, Associate
Dean, the Program Director and Associate Program Director, members of the full-
and part-time faculty, and graduate students. Unfortunately, we were unable to
arrange a meeting with undergraduate students.

1. How did the external review team rate the quality of the Public
Administration programs? How do the programs compare with top-
tier programs nationally?

The reviewers rated both programs as Very Good. I agree with their
rating. They wrote, “The review team found the BPA and MPA programs
to be successful in many areas with suggestions on how to improve and/or
enhance operations.” They reported that “the curriculum is sound and, with
one exception [a required quantitative analysis course], is comparable with
that of similar undergraduate and graduate programs in California and
elsewhere (p.1).

The reviewers were impressed with the full- and part-time faculty teaching
in the two programs, noting that they bring considerable energy, enthusiasm






